January 3, 1992

The Board of Selectmen called a special meeting to discuss the resignation submitted by Sgt. Gary Gagnon.

Notice of meeting posted as required on 2/02/92.

Present: Edwin Rowell, Chairman, Phil Dwight, Dave Boule' and Brian Brown, Police Chief.

Meeting called to order at 10:05 AM

Phil moved to accept Gary Gagnon's resignation as of the end of his shift on January 5, 1992 and waive the requirement of two (ie.) He will be eligible to receive all accrued weeks notice. vacation pay.

Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen discussed the replacement for Sgt. Gagnon and operation of the Police Department. Brian feels that present work load can be handled by two full time and two part time officers; however, the need may change with the seasons or occupation of the College.

Phil moved to authorize Chief Brown to initiate a search for a part time officer as an interim step until a final decision is reached whether Sgt. Gagnon's replacement will be with a full time or part time officer. Second Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Meeting adjourned 10:50 AM

C C.